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This is a long-overdue fourth instalment of the story of my 
collecting adventures. One of the pleasures I derive from 
selling, particularly via the internet during the past 17 
years, is the ability to pass a previously much-loved item 
on to a new home. It makes it even more special if I am 
selling it for a friend, using my acquired knowledge in a 
variety of collecting fields to find a new owner and make 
them some money at the same time. In saying that, I am 
still rather selective in what I choose of theirs to sell in this 
way, based on its potential, but it becomes even more 
exciting if it is rare or has a story attached. The object in 
this story falls into both categories! 

Tomorrow is Another Day - A rewrite 
I decided to rework a story that I wrote for The Welcome 
Record in April 2011. I was privileged to participate in the 
exchange in ownership of a wonderful piece of 
memorabilia belonging to a long-time resident of the 
area.  
This item was an autograph book in which this person had 
acquired autographs of Vivien Leigh and Laurence Olivier 
on the occasion of their 1948 tour of Australia with the Old 
Vic. The provenance of the book gave insight as to the 
atmosphere of the Melbourne of the day and the 
excitement created by a touch of Hollywood glamour in the 

post-war years. The story, as related to me, is as follows:- 
‘In 1948, Laurence Olivier and Vivien Leigh played in 
‘Richard the Third’, ‘School for Scandal’ (Sheridan) and 
‘Skin of Our Teeth’  
(Thornton Wilder) at the Princess Theatre in Melbourne. 
They were on an Australian tour with the Old Vic., having 
been brought to this country by entrepreneur Garnet H. 
Caroll. 

As an 18 year old, living in 
Melbourne, I had great delight in 
taking the opportunity of attending 
all three plays. Queuing overnight 
in Spring Street in order to procure 
tickets, including being moved 
along by authorities on occasions, 
were all well-worth the end result, 
all helping to add to the 
atmosphere of excitement at 
seeing the Oliviers perform. They 
played to packed houses and 
received rave reviews.  

 
 

Continued: Page 3….. 
 

COLLECTORS’ CLUB 
Despite a low attendance last Saturday, we still managed to view a 
couple of interesting collections; some miniature vintage musical 
instruments covered with tortoiseshell and some much-loved children’s 
koala and kangaroo toys from the 1950s and 1960s. Thanks to all who 
sent their apologies; we look forward to seeing you at our next gathering 
at Thrifty on Broadway on Saturday 16

th
 March at 2pm. 

                                                                             
Susan Day and Jenny Scott 

Collectors in Dunolly 
Sharing Stories and Showing their Most Favourite Treasures 

Curios and Curiosities       45 Years as a Collector – Part 4 
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The Welcome Record  
Grants scheme 

The Welcome Record invites community organisations 
to apply for a grant for funding. Please submit an 
application letter stating the amount required and the 
purpose of the proposed funds and if there is a 
deadline. 
The applications will be reviewed in due course and 
selected according to the greater need. Please be 
aware that the amount you have specified may not be 
the amount you receive.  
We have a limited amount set aside for the Grants 
Scheme and will allocate until that amount is exhausted.  
Applications can be submitted from Wednesday, 16th 
January until Wednesday 26th June 2019 for the first 
round.  
Send applications by email to: 
welcomerecords@iinet.net.au or drop into the door slot 

at The Welcome Record office. 

ROSIE’S RAMBLE 

Did you see the echidna swimming under water on 
Magical World of Oz on Sunday night? It had its beak 
above the water so it could breathe and swim through 
fast water. Who would have thought! A most unlikely 
looking amphibian. 
A number of white-winged choughs have moved in to 
the paddock just down the road. They are sometimes 
called happy families as they hang around together in 
limited groups, and live, work and play together. 
I bought a weird looking fruit from the big German store 
last week. I had heard of them, but never seen one 
before. It is quite bright pink, pear shaped with green 
sort of leaves on the body. It is a dragon fruit from 
Vietnam. The girl at the check-out said they are 
delicious. When I cut it open, the flesh was white with 
lots of black seeds. To me it tasted sweetish, fairly bland 
but nice enough. 
Did you know that 16th February was National Tim-Tam 
day? Only one Tim-Tam day a year? I reckon there 
should be 365 of them, with a rest day every leap year. 
I was rung up by a person last week who was most 
anxious to tell me that my debit card (which I had had for 
two days) was about to expire. If I gave him the expiry 
date he would very kindly see that I was issued with a 
new one within two days. How silly do these people think 
some of us are? Banks do NOT cold call people for any 
reason. I rang the bank concerned to let them know that 
another smart-alec was on the line. They said the same 
thing - don't give anyone anything about your bank 
business. 
I am surprised how many people keep the coolers on in 
their car even when nobody is in it.  Are we becoming 
such a lot of sooks that we can't get into a warm car? 
Here's what I am sure you have been waiting for with 
bated breath — the answer to the reworded saying from 
last week. It is (trumpet sounds) TWO LEFT FEET. 
 

This week's twisted saying is —  
Porcine creatures may become aviators.  
Bet you can't wait to know the answer. 

Rosie 
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Maldon and District  
Community Bank News 

$150K Community Bank grants program closing soon 
 

The deadline to apply for a share in the $150,000 Maldon 
& District Community Bank’s grants program is fast 
approaching.  Applications close midnight Thursday 28th 
February 2019.   
Demand is already strong from community groups in the 
region. Popular requests include defibrillators, building 
and facility improvements and support for volunteers. 
“We’ve being contacted by over 40 community groups 
from around the region about their projects and ideas for 
funding. There is a lot of interest and excitement about 
the grants program,” said the bank’s Executive Officer, 
Karly Smith. 
Funding is available to projects and events that will make 
a positive contribution to Dunolly, Bealiba, Eddington, 
Moliagul, Tarnagulla, Maldon, Newstead and the Mount 
Alexander districts 
The Community Bank is encouraging groups to submit 
their applications as the deadline is fast approaching.   
“We are very keen to hear from as many community 

groups as possible. Apply as soon 
as you can to make sure we 
receive your application by 28 
February,” said Karly.   
Groups interested in applying for 
funding should contact Karly on : 
0478 435 110 or email to: 
xecutiveofficer@mdcb.com.au 
to discuss their project.   
Further information and online 
applications can be found at 
www.bendigobank.com.au/
foundation 

Karly Smith 
Executive Officer 

Photos supplied - Previous grant recipients are Dunolly Swimming Pool  
     Committee and Dunolly Preschool. 

Continued from Page 1…… 

Following their performances, the crowds would be 
eager for further glimpses of their idols, watching them 
enter their Rolls Royce for the short journey down Spring 
Street to where they were staying at the Windsor Hotel. 
Upon learning that the Oliviers would oblige their fans 
and supply autographs, I purchased an autograph book, 
leaving it at the Princess Theatre for signing. Several 
days later, after much anticipation, I was able to collect 
it, complete with both autographs. The book has been 
one of my most valued possessions since that time’. 
In deciding to eventually part company with the book, the 
suitability of its new home was of major consideration to 
the lady, with the main concern being that she would 
prefer it to stay in Australia, hopefully with a private 
collector to whom its provenance had some meaning.  
When I listed the book on eBay, detailing the 
provenance and knowing it would receive much interest, 
I could not have foreseen the fact that, within Australia, 
there was someone who, due to his own personal 
interest and obsession, was desperate to obtain these 
particular autographs and was the ideal future custodian.  
Thankfully, after a spirited bidding war, he was the 
successful bidder!  He then told me the background to 
his obsession!  
During 2006, he had visited the town of Marietta, 
Georgia in the US, the ‘Heart of the South’. During his 
visit, the more he learned, the more fascinated he 
became with the history of the Southern States. The 
friend he was visiting, suggested that if he really wanted 
to know what the old South was really like, he should 
watch ‘Gone With the Wind’. He had heard of the movie 
and knew that it featured Clark Gable, but at that stage 
he had never seen it or heard much about Vivien Leigh. 
On watching it, although it did not markedly increase his 
knowledge of the old South by any means, he thoroughly 
enjoyed the movie and its depiction of an era of 
‘graciousness and elegance that would never be seen 
again’. He was also ‘captivated by the classic beauty 
and outstanding acting of Vivien Leigh’. He mentioned 
that he has now seen the movie many times, but the 
pleasure of seeing Vivien act the part of Scarlett has 
never diminished. 
Not long afterwards, he became interested in collecting 
autographs, but only from the early Hollywood era, as he 
said ‘the movies made back then were made for 
entertainment not just a budget’.  As a consequence of 
his increasing passion, he decided to collect autographs 
of the principal actors of ‘Gone With the Wind’, however 
the international prices for some of these were 
prohibitive. In the meantime, he had added quite a few 
autographs to his collection, including two from Laurence 
Olivier. Despite much searching however, Vivien Leigh’s 
autograph had eluded him up until this time. 
At the end of the eBay auction, the gentleman was 
stunned to learn that he had been fortunate enough to 
become the new owner of the object of his all-consuming 
quest, not to mention at a price he considered 
reasonable. Upon eventually receiving the book, he 
opened it and as he said ‘On the first page was Vivien’s 
signature in fountain pen. It looked magnificent!’ 
He stated that he was ‘completely caught up in the 
atmosphere created by the provenance!’  
As a collector, he could completely identify with the 
lady’s anticipation at being able to obtain the autographs 
of actors she admired so much. He could also relate to 
the personal value she placed upon the book, saying 
that ‘already it has become one of my most valued 
possessions!’ 
 
 

As a postscript to this story, the gentleman informed me 
that he was aware that the National Library in Canberra 
had, in 1994, purchased an album containing 500 
photographs taken on the occasion of the 1948 tour of 
Vivien Leigh and Laurence Olivier. He has assured me 
that his autograph book will never be for sale in his 
lifetime but that he is intending to leave it, after hopefully 
enjoying it himself for many years, to the National 
Library. As he stated, upon his passing, it will 
complement the album of photographs in the National 
Library’s collection and be kept for posterity.  
The local lady was ecstatic that her treasured item had 
gone to a dedicated collector and was very pleased with 
the amount it realised. A most desirable outcome for all 
concerned. 

Jenny Scott. 

Photo page 1. The Oliviers at Fremantle, Australia, kicking off their 
1948 Old Vic tour  Source:  https://www.google.com/search?
1948+tour+of+vivien+leigh+in+australia 
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GARDEN CLUB                            

Remember, The Whispering 
Weeders are meeting at Jan 
Brocks’ lovely home and garden 
this Monday 25th February at 
11am to plan out, over lunch, 

when, what and where they would like to go, see and do 
in 2019 in all things gardens. If you love your garden and 
gardening and like to wander around other gardens, 
picking up ideas and tips along the way, new members 
are always welcome. Please bring a plate to share.                    

 
 
 
 

 
CARDS/SCRAPBOOKING                 

Do you like making your own 
cards? Or scrapbooking your 
photographs so they tell their 
own story? You can do that with 
Rhonda at the Arts Hub on 
Wednesday evenings fortnightly. 

The next session is on Wednesday 27
th
 February at 7pm. 

Rhonda is an expert on this and you can purchase kits, 
embellishments, papers, albums and bits and bobs from 
her as you go. The cost is $12 per session.  
There are limited spaces so bookings are advised. Ring 
Rhonda on 0428566159 or the centre.                                
If you would like more information The Centre is open 
Monday to Thursday from 9am. Ring 54681511 or simply 
email :admin@dunnhc.com.au               
           

Sharon Hiley Coordinator     

Craft Supplies Mega Sale 
The Arts Hub will be having a Craft Supplies Sale on 
Sunday 24th March. We supply the hall and tables; you 
bring all your craft supplies and equipment that you want to 
sell.  
The idea is that you man your own tables, so that you can 
tell folk about your supplies and equipment.  
You also will need to have your own cash box and ample 
float.  
The stall will cost $5 per table (pay on arrival).  
We will be fundraising on the day by providing an afternoon 
tea, so please bring a plate to share if you’re a stallholder.  

 No made items are to be sold - only supplies and 

equipment 

 Tables are two metres long so you may need more 
than one, cost is $5 per table.  

 We still have approximately four tables left to book. 
You can rent a half table too. 

 Ring Lynda for more details or to book your table on 
0418875453. 

 Craft Sale will be 10-3 – Set up arrival 8.30 onwards. 

 

Tai Chi Update  
The classes are on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 10am. 
There is also a Tuesday evening Win Chun class at 6 pm. 

Card-making 
Wednesday 27th February - Card making Workshops 
Wednesdays 7 – 9pm with Rhonda  
Cost is $12 for three cards.  
This workshop will be held fortnightly.  
To book or to ask for details please ring Rhonda on 
0428566159. 

Coming Soon 
Essential Oils for Children Workshop: Thursday March 14th 
12.30 - 2.30pm at the Arts Hub.                           

Lynda Vater 

Fleming’s Story, A journey to Greatness 
His name was Fleming, and he was a poor Scottish farmer. 
One day, while trying to make a living for his family, he 
heard a cry for help coming from a nearby bog. He dropped 
his tools and ran to the bog. There, mired to his waist in 
black muck, was a terrified boy, screaming and struggling to 
help himself. Farmer Fleming saved the lad from what could 
have been a slow and terrifying death. 
The next day, a fancy carriage pulled up to the Scotsman's 
sparse surroundings. An elegantly dressed nobleman 
stepped out and introduced himself as the father of the boy 
Farmer Fleming had saved. “I want to repay you;” said the 
nobleman. ”You saved my son’s life.”  
“No, I can’t accept payment for what I did”, the Scottish 
farmer replied waving off the offer.  
At that moment, the farmer’s own son came to the door of 
the family hovel. “Is this your son”? The nobleman asked. 
“Yes,” the farmer replied proudly.  
“I’ll make you a deal. Let me provide him with the level of 
education my own son will enjoy. If the lad is anything like 

his father, he’ll no doubt grow to be a man we both will be 
proud of.”  And that he did. 
Farmer Fleming's son attended the very best schools and 
in time graduated from. St. Mary's Hospital Medical 
School in London and went on to become known 
throughout the world as the noted Sir Alexander Fleming, 
discoverer of Penicillin. 

Years afterward, the same nobleman's 
son who was saved from the bog was 
stricken with pneumonia. What saved 
his life this time? Penicillin. The name 
of the nobleman? Lord Randolph 
Churchill. His son's name?  
Sir Winston Churchill. 
Someone once said:  
What goes around comes around 

Sent in by Sharon Hiley 

 Sir Alexander Fleming - 
Synthetic Production of Penicillin   Stock photo  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwju4sXH3sbgAhXDdCsKHRPDBdIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fcommons.wikime
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Time to polish up the  
handle on the big front door 

If that sounds like a line from HMS Pinafore,  
it’s because it is!  

The G&S society started  rehearsals on Sunday and we are 
looking for new music lovers to join our ranks.  We are 
incorporating ukuleles and Steampunk ideas.  No need to 
audition.  We are sorry to lose Shelley Di Biase, as she 
played lead soprano roles in Mikado, Gondoliers and Trial 
By Jury, but  we wish her family all the very best for their 
move to another town.  We hope Shelley will be able to 
come back and sing with us some time in the future – 
maybe for Pinafore once they settle in to the new house. In 
the meantime, let’s dance a hornpipe and whistle a tune in 
readiness for the Queen’s Birthday Festival in June.  

Rachel Buckley, G&S Society.   

You are invited to the  

Community Carnivale  
Cambridge Street, Avoca 

 
Friday 22nd February 5-9pm. 

Free event 
Food available 

Live entertainment 
Amazing activities for Children 

Street performers 
BYO chair 

Community 20 for 20 Giveaway 

 

Jefferson Smith 

The Voice 
Dunolly Golf Club 

Saturday 23rd February 2019 1pm - 6pm 
Gold Coin Entry 

Bar open at lunchtime 
Drinks at bar prices 

 
BBQ hosted by Kokoro Kai Karate Club 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpixabay.com%2Fen%2Fmusic-melody-musical-note-2570451%2F&psig=AOvVaw2OAVr0VO7qjd4N1eHu1Lyn&ust=1550631826749736
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The Hold Books Have Over Us 
Whether you are a dedicated bibliophile or you just like 
having them around, books play an enormous role in 
many people’s lives. If you’ve hooked into an author’s or 
publisher’s social media account, you will be aware of the 
many different memes celebrating our love of books.  
For example: 
“You can’t buy happiness, but you can buy books – and 
that’s the same thing!” 
“I’m addicted to reading; I’ll give up after one more 
chapter.” 

Book Hangover:  
The inability to start a new book because you’re still living 
in the last book’s world. 
For some, books are informative and factual. They keep 
the reader up-to-date with the lives of real people and 
investigate historical and current events. For others, 
books offer a chance to let go and relax, dream of 
faraway lands or indulge in a little romance. 
It is exciting when we pick up a new book and glance at 
its cover. Then, turning it over and reading the blurb we 
are given an invitation to go on a journey with the 
characters, real or imagined. It’s an exhilarating moment 
when we start to read a book we haven’t read before. 
Have you finished a book and felt heart-sad at leaving the 
characters behind? Have you mourned when a beloved 
character was killed or cheered when the baddie got his 
or her just desserts? You are not alone. 
Of course books haven’t always been presented in the 
format that we know today. The Ancient Egyptians wrote 
on papyrus, the Sumerians wrote on clay, and the 
Chinese on bamboo. However, once the printing press 
was invented and the general masses learned to read 
books have come into their own. And in recent years, 
ebooks have also made their mark. 
According to Wikipedia, Australia published over 28,000 
books in 2014. Sounds like a lot, but it’s nothing in 
comparison to the USA which published over 304,000 and 
China which published 440,000. Some of these are 
reissues of previously published books, but still - that’s a 
lot of books! 
And to think all of these journeys published in English are 
created by just one person using 26 letters of the 
alphabet. 
A few shopkeepers in Dunolly also share a love and a 
passion for books. Over a coffee one day, the subject 
arose regarding a book-trail.  

This will involve a 
number of stores selling, 
promoting and enjoying 
books, and inviting 
visitors to follow the trail 
of bookstores to find 
their next, life-changing 
adventure. The book-trail 
will be an open invitation 
to anyone who loves 
books to wander from 
shop to shop, so stay 
tuned and watch this 
space! 
   
   
            Susan Day 

Mandeville’s coming back to life as 
Madam Chi Chi 

Having undergone renovations for some 18 
months, Mandeville's Coffee Palace, now Madam 
Chi Chi, is soon to re­open its doors to the public, 
ushering in a new era for the historic building as a 
delicatessen. 
Moving to Maryborough more than 10 years ago, owner 
of Madam Chi Chi, Belinda Fabry, decided she needed 
something new in life, setting sights on her dream of 
opening a deli in the town that captivated her heart. 
"I came to Maryborough to teach at the Maryborouth 
Education Centre originally and I've found nothing but a 
town that just envelops you," she said. 
"It came to a time in my life where I felt I needed to have 
another challenge and I decided to open my own deli, 
but to do that I needed to go and get some experience 
and learn those skills. 
Ms Fabry said she furthered her dream by spending 
several years working within the hospitality industry 
following her teaching career. "Going out and speaking to 
people and producers face to face is really important in 
providing people with not just great produce but the story 
behind it," she said. "There are so many people around 
who can't wait to tell their story".  
Located on the corner of Nolan and Napier streets, the 
historic building started life as the Yorkshire Hotel in 
1863, before becoming Mandeville's Coffee Palace in 
the latter half of the 1800s. 
Ms Fabry said the history visible in the building caught 
her eye immediately. "When I first saw the building I just 
fell in love with the space. It's one of those spaces that 
just calls for people and conversation," she said. 
"I wanted to bring the glory of the place back, this space 
has been calling for the longest time. I’ve put everything 
into it and I'm just waiting for the doors to open." 
Renovations have included the removal of walls to open 
the interior space up, the installation of a commercial 
kitchen and a general facelift for the building's interior. 
Ms Fabry said it's important to not only create a social 
space, but also a place that boasts quality local and 
imported products. "It was really important to me to 
create a space that had great food, great wine and great 
coffee, but I also think it's important to provide quirky 
homewares and opportunities to come and do different 
things," she said. "I want people to be able to come 
here, have good food, catch up with friends and just chill 
out." Madam Chi Chi is also set to act as a community 
space, with Ms Fabry planning to host community events 
such as craft beer tastings, meat smoking Q&A sessions 
and a mothers’ network, all of which are on the horizon. 

 

Continued page 15…... 
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Catholic Church 
We had Father John to say Mass this week—the first 
"Mass on assembly day ''now that we have Mass on 
every Sunday. We hope that more people get used to 
the idea. The World Day of Prayer service will be held 
at St. John's Anglican Church, Dunolly on Friday  
1st March at 7pm. 
The World Day of Prayer service will also be held at St. 
David's Church, Bealiba on Friday 1st March. Contact 
Anne Smith.  
                  R Mecredy 

Blessed are they who hold their  
earthly possessions  

in open palms. 
Max Lucado 

Dunolly Christian Churches 
Invites you to worship God  

and welcomes you to their services:  

Anglican Church Services: 
St John’s Dunolly  
Thursday 21st February 10am Eucharist 
Rev. Canon Heather  
Emu   
11.30am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month  
Bealiba St. David’s  
8am, 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month  

Catholic Church Services:  
Dunolly, St. Mary’s  
8.30am Mass, every Sunday until Easter 
Bealiba, St. Patrick’s  
8.30am Mass, 5th Sunday of the month  

Uniting Church Services: 
Dunolly 
24th February Rev. Bruce Gallacher will lead our 
service at 9.30am. 

Uniting Church  
On the 24th of February Rev. Bruce Gallacher will lead 
our service. We all enjoy Rev Bruce and his down-to-
earth sermons. Come and enjoy them with us, you are 
most welcome. 
Our Op-shop is back to normal again. Thanks to all who 
helped to clean up after the new wiring was installed. 
With this  job done it will  make it safer for all of us. 
We have summer and autumn clothes for all sizes and 
so much bric-a-brac, come in and see for yourself.  
On the 5th March, Shrove Tuesday, we are having 
pancakes in the Op-shop for a gold coin donation. Come 
and enjoy the fun while you are looking around. 
Thursday the 7th of March UCAF will meet at 1.30am.  
We are making toiletries bags for the hospitals and out- 
reach for people who are taken to hospital and in need. 
Saturday 9th of March is our Market day in the Church 
grounds. The CWA will be the Hosts. Our Op-Shop will 
be open too.  

Jean Richardson 

The Op-shop is open on Tuesdays 
from 9.30am to 2pm   
Thursdays and Fridays  
from  10am to 4pm 

The catalyst that started my series of travel articles was 
the time when my friends found me a copy of Ram 
Gopal’s autobiography, which I had edited and typed, 
back in my young travelling days. Writing about and 
remembering that exciting time of my life, triggered so 
many long forgotten memories. 
Returning to my time with Ram, I recall how he brought 
out from India a number of dancers and musicians to 
perform with him at the Edinburgh Festival. 
There was one young man, and I still remember his 
name, Ramdas Shinde, who came from a very primitive 
village where they still carted water and he had never 
worn shoes.  When he was shown his billet he could not 
cope sleeping in a proper bed as he had always slept on 
a straw mat on the floor, so Ram decided to let him 
sleep on the floor in the rehearsal room, and he was 
quite happy there. Very soon he was joined by some of 
the other visiting musicians who also preferred the 
simpler way of living. 
In order to give Ramdas a taste of city living, Ram asked 
me to take Ramdas to see the African Ballet which was 
performing in London at the time. He was totally in awe 
of the big theatre and large audience and became very 
excited with the dancing and thrilling music. Next thing 
he started beating in time on the back of the seat in front 
of him and loudly joining in with “tum, tim, tum, tum tim 
tum tum”. 
Oh my God, everyone was turning round, staring and 
glaring until I was able to restrain him. Of course 
everyone I told afterwards thought it was hilarious. 
After the theatre I decided to take Ramdas to a café for 
supper. Luckily he was wearing shoes so we went to a 
trendy place I knew. It’s strange, but considering how 
multicultural London was even then, with large numbers 
of Jamaicans working on the tubes and in the cafes, we 
got a lot of stares at a white lady coming in with a very 
dark Indian. I enjoyed it and asked for a table in the 
middle to give them all a good look. 
The girls I lived with suggested we invite Ramdas for 
dinner one night so we stupidly decided to make curry to 
remind him of home, instead of good old English 
fare.  Of course our version of curry would have been as 
weak as water to Ramdas, but he was very polite and 
told us how nice it was. He told us his mother had issued 
two rules for living in England – no alcohol and no 
women.   
I wonder whether she would have approved of us. 

Cynthia 

South Indian Mixed Vegetable Curry 

Stock photo 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=op+shop&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=op+shop&sc=8-7&sp=-1&sk=
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Shen Yun – A visual spectacular 
Last Sunday, Monika and I had an experience that 
tantalised the visual and audial senses. We went to see 
the famed Shen Yun Chinese Dance extravaganza. 
It was spectacular! The colours of the costumes alone 
was enough to enliven the senses, but then add the 
haunting music and the precise, yet graceful dancing, and 
the mind reeled with the pageantry.  
Shen Yun, what does it mean? Shen is a generic term for 
myriad Buddhist and Taoist divine beings in Chinese 
spiritualism and Yun means rhythm and conveys a 
person’s whole bearing – i.e., dancing. So put together it 
means: “Beauty of divine beings dancing in heaven”. 
Shen Yun was founded in New York in 2006 by followers 
of the Falun Gong religion whose mission it was to revive 
the classical Chinese dance style practiced for over 5,000 
years, which they claimed was almost destroyed due to 
violent political campaigns like the Cultural Revolution by 
the Communist Party of China¹. The stories, handed down 
for countless generations, focus mostly on religious 
teachings and morals, and for this reason are not allowed 
in communist China. However, the rest of us have no 
such qualms and the troupe performs all over the world.   
Each vignette was prefaced by a description both in 
Chinese and English, so we could understand the 
storyline.  
Included were some comical stories, like the man who 
becomes pregnant after accidentally drinking from a 
magical fertility fountain.  
 

Photo from 
Shen  

Yun website 

As well, the trio of a monkey, a pig man and a sea 
serpent, which I recall from the old TV show, Monkey 
Magic. In all the stories the religious element was very 
prominent. The myriad deities descended from heaven to 
either help or punish the humans.  
A very clever system was used to depict the gods coming 
to earth, or alternatively, the humans rising to heaven. A 
large video screen was the backdrop, with different 
scenery according to the story. The dancers then 
dropped off a ledge at the back of the stage and 
magically appeared as a computerised version on the 
screen.  
There was also an operatic solo accompanied by a 
brilliant pianist, and a hauntingly beautiful musical piece 
played on the traditional erhu, a two-stringed instrument 
that produces a unique sound.  
I recommend this show, but as Sunday was the final 
performance in Melbourne, you will have to go to 
Brisbane for the next performance, or wait until the 
troupe returns next year.  

Susan Anderson 
¹ Internet reference – the meaning of Shen Yun 
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What’s coming up in 
Loddon Shire 

Have a flutter on a horse, try 
prospecting, sample some fine 
fare or size up a giant pumpkin – 
just a few of the varied and 

entertaining options on offer for visitors to Loddon Shire 
this autumn. A suite of scheduled special events heads the 
long list of reasons to explore the Loddon Valley, a region 
renowned for its recreational waterways, walking and 
riding trails, treasured nature reserves and rich goldfields 
heritage.  
An annual favourite is Wedderburn’s Minelab Detector 
Jamboree, planned for the weekend 9th-10th March – a 
family-friendly weekend focusing on detector skills, gold 
panning, live music, town garage sales, a country market 
and the chance to take home some valuable prizes. 
The following weekend sees the unveiling of the Loddon 
Valley Food and Wine Expo, featuring the opportunity of a 
three-course lunch for 150 pre-booked guests prepared by 
chef Karen Martini (Better Homes and Gardens) and 
served with local wines. 
Planned for Saturday 16th March at Newbridge, the expo 
takes place on the banks of the Loddon River and 
showcases the region’s gourmet food and wine, supported 
by live music and entertainment. 
For those not attending the lunch, entry is $10 (under 16 
free) or $20 for entry, tastings of food and wine, plus a 
souvenir wine glass. 
On the Sunday 17th March, it’s the Boort Pacing Cup, a 
colourful social day hosted by the oldest continuous 
trotting club in Australia. 
Patrons are guaranteed a lively day’s racing, plus access 
to a sports bar and free children’s entertainment.  
The Pyramid Hill Fiesta on 23 March celebrates the vibrant 
contribution of the town’s Filipino community, with dance 
displays, singing, children’s entertainment, live music, 
Filipino and Australian country cuisine and an operating 
bar facility. 
Soon after comes the Eddington Vintage Sports Car Club 
Sprints, planned for 30 March, featuring vehicles from 
early 1900s roadsters to classics from the seventies. 
Free to spectators, cars compete individually against the 
clock across 25 classes to set the fastest time they can 
over the quarter-mile.  Historic motorcycles are also run on 
the day. 

Think you can grow a pumpkin  
bigger than 52.5kg? 

That’s the challenge for a family day at Simply Tomatoes, 
near Boort, from noon on 31 March to raise funds for 
cystic fibrosis research.  
Categories will also include decorated pumpkins, best 
conditioned pumpkin and a separate section for giant 
specimens of fruit, vegetables and flowers. 
 
On Easter Monday 22nd April, the 149th Rheola Charity 
Carnival showcases old-fashioned country entertainment, 
while the Bridgewater Mother’s Day Classic returns on 
Sunday 12th May, with courses for walkers and runners in 
aid of breast cancer research. 
 
For further details on all these events and even more, 
phone the Loddon Visitor Information Centre on: 
(03) 5494 3489 or visit www.loddon.vic.gov.au 
 

Cr Cheryl McKinnon 
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Cassia Plumbing 
 

 New Homes & Renovations 

 General Plumbing & Blocked Drains 

 Water Tank Manufacturer & Installations 

 Leaking Taps, Spouting Downpipes 

 Gas Fitting, Wood Heaters, Roofing 

 Hot Water & Solar Installations 

No job too small.  

Prompt friendly and professional service. 

Paul Hounslow 
0417 103 441  

       Reg 25573 
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Golden Textures arriving at  
Art Gallery 

Central Goldfields Art Gallery has selected 
18 of the highest standard contemporary 
art quilters from across Australia for its 

upcoming Golden Textures Biennial Art Quilt Exhibition. 
The quilts will be on display at the Central Goldfields Art 
Gallery from Saturday 23rd February to Sunday 31st 
March 2019. 
The exhibition will be opened at 2pm on Saturday 23rd 
February 2019 by Central Goldfields Shire Chief 
Administrator, Noel Harvey, and everyone is welcome to 
attend.  
Curated by international award-winning textile artist and 
Maryborough resident, Jenny Bacon, the exhibition has 
an acquisitive prize of $3000 on offer. The prize-winning 
quilt becomes part of the gallery’s permanent collection.  
This is the fourth Golden Textures Art Quilt Exhibition 
and Chief Administrator Noel Harvey says the exhibition 
will surprise Art Gallery visitors. 
“The quilts on display in this exhibition are not what 
people will think of as a traditional quilt. This display is 
truly special and is our most colourful of all the quilt 
exhibitions. Each of the three winners of past acquisitive 
prizes have supplied another work of theirs, so we can 
see the progress and mastery of their chosen art and 
what they have achieved.” he said. 
Groups are welcome to the exhibition, and where 
possible, Jenny Bacon will provide groups with a guided 
tour.   
Please contact the Gallery on 5460 4588 to book your 
group in. 
Shire records 100 percent immunisation rates again 
Central Goldfields Shire has again achieved 100 percent 
immunisation of children at five years of age – which is 
above the state average, according to data from the 
Australian Department of Health.  
The latest figures show that 95.52% of five-year-olds are 
now fully immunised in Victoria. 
Central Goldfields Shire CEO Lucy Roffey said she was 
thrilled that the Shire has recorded a 100 percent 
success rate for pre-school aged children. 
“Our Maternal and Child Health team provide a first class 
service which includes immunisation services that are 
free of charge to all children eligible for Medicare. They 
provide a key role in educating parents that immunising 
children provides fundamental protection from diseases 
including measles, whooping cough, meningococcal and 
meningitis.”  she said. 
Parents and guardians can keep up to date with when 
their child’s immunisations are due by checking their 
child’s green health book and downloading the Victorian 
Government’s VaxOnTime app or by checking their 
MyGov account.  
Independent local government survey 
Community members are invited to take part in an 
independent University of Melbourne survey to measure 
what Victorians know and understand about local 
government. 
The anonymous and confidential survey takes between 
20 and 30 minutes to complete. The questions asked 
relate to your opinions on how well you think your local 
council performs in a range of areas. 
Participants will receive a movie ticket as a token of 
appreciation. 

The survey can be found at  
http://go.unimelb.edu.au/zhq6 For more information on 
immunisation in the Central Goldfields Shire contact 
5461 5047. 
For any other information and interviews contact Central 
Goldfields Shire Communications Officer Lachlan Steed 
on 5461 0689.  

CGSC News 

*Dunolly Hairdressing Changes hands 
As of the 1st of March, I will no longer be the owner of 
Dunolly Hairdressing. After three years in Dunolly 
Hairdressing, I have decided to put my tools down and 
pass the business on to Bek. 
Bek will be starting on Tuesday 5th March and is very 
excited to meet everyone. 
Even though my last day is on Thursday 28th February, 
we are still taking appointments. 

Thanking you all 
Thank you everyone, for supporting me in my business, 
it has been lovely meeting you all.             

Steph Hubble 
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COMPUTER REPAIRS  

AND SALES 

DESKTOPS LAPTOPS 

TABLETS APPLIANCES 

COMPUTERS AND 

ELECTRONICS  

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
23 Spring Street 

opposite the community Centre 

Paul: 5461 4779   0428 963 015 

This week’s value in focus is:  
Determination 

Not giving up after the first go 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 Prep – Aleida Degen 

Year 1/2 – Ellie Hinds & Alanah Raven 

Year 3/4 H – Thang Nguyen 

Year 3/4 M – Nicholas Soulsby 

Year 5/6 – Mackenzie Meyer & Charmaine Soulsby 

Principal’s Award – Aisling Eddy, Bryce Thomson, & 
Kayley McArdle 

Around school this week 

SCHOOL REVIEW        
This year will be an important year for Dunolly PS as 
we embark on our school review.  Every four years 
each school needs to conduct a review of all areas of 
the school.  This is a fully inclusive process and we 
look forward to inviting staff, parents, students and the 
wider community to provide feedback on the things we 
do well, our highlights over the past four years and the 
areas for improvement going forward into the next 
Strategic Plan.  

 

HEAD LICE       
We have reported cases of head lice.  Please 
check your child’s hair regularly.  Students 
cannot be at school until treatment has 
occurred.  

You also need to keep checking over the following 
weeks as one missed egg can start the cycle over 
again. 

PFA        
The PFA held their first 
meeting last week and the 
captains attended to 
introduce themselves.   

This a great group within our school community and 
they welcome new members.  You won’t have to take 
on a job unless you wish to and it’s a great way to 
learn about everything happening at school with a 
Principal’s report given at each meeting.  

FACEBOOK  
All parents of students enrolled at the school 
are welcome to request to join the school’s 
closed facebook group – Dunolly PS School 

Community. In this group we provide updates on 
what’s happening, photos  and share newsletters. 

Morning Munch 
Morning Munch will be starting on 
Thursdays from February 21st 

We require parent volunteers to assist 
on Thursday mornings. If you are able 
to help please call into the school’s office and let 
us know of your availability. 

Free breakfast is served from 8.05am to 8.30am in 
the multi purpose room 

All students welcome. 

(Please note that only students attending Morning 
Munch are to be at school before 8.30am)  
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Railway Hotel Dunolly 

ABN 53 609 146 750 

101 Broadway, Dunolly 3472 

Bar open every day 

`` 

Lunch 12-2pm 

Thursday to Sunday 

Dinner 6-8pm 

Happy Hour Friday 5-7pm 

Phone 5468 1013 

For all of  your bookings 

The M.A.T.S. committee is very pleased to inform all 
supporters that the final hurdle to allow an official launch 
for the establishment of the planned Maryborough 
Aeromedical Transfer Station is within sight. 
With no objections being received then Central Goldfields 
Shire can pass a motion to enter into a lease agreement 
with Ambulance Victoria for the site number 136 Leviathan 
Road, at the Maryborough Airport. That should happen at 
the end of the February meeting. 
Once the lease agreement has been signed by both parties 
and that lease agreed to by Department of Environment, 
Land, Water and Planning (DEWLP) then the project will 
be officially launched.  After this lease agreement is 
finalised, we can proceed with confidence that the MATS 
facility will be built.   
We therefore request all people and organisations desiring 
to be involved in the establishment and construction of the 
Maryborough Aeromedical Transfer Station to pledge their 
support and start planning for fundraising activities. 
Planning for the official launch is underway and while the 
date is yet to be set, this will be held at the Maryborough 
Ambulance Station. While the MATS committee has quietly 
been promoting the need for the facility to the public and at 
presentation events to a number of groups, we have not 
been asking for fundraising to be undertaken by supporting 
organisations. Once all paperwork is in order and we 
announce the date of the official launch then supporting 
fundraising activities can proceed with confidence. 
However, from the committee’s promotional activity, 
donations totalling $7500 have already been received and 
at the official launch function a number of substantial 
sponsorship pledges are expected to be announced. 
Our progress to raise the funds required will be published 
via a thermometer included in the Maryborough Advertiser 
and displayed on the back of the Town Bus. 
As our June 2018 update on progress was not widely 
distributed, we would like to explain how this project was 
initiated.     
Local Ambulance Victoria Paramedics and Maryborough 
Ambulance Auxiliary promoted the need for an 
aeromedical transfer station and the benefits this would 
have to the community and patient care.  Representatives 
from the Ambulance Auxiliary and other community 
organisations inspected the Horsham Aeromedical 
Transfer Station (HATS) facility to learn what was involved 
in establishing such a project in Maryborough.   
During this trip and being guided by the experiences of the 
HATS committee, the group of representatives selected 
four community minded citizens (representing no specific 
group) to lead all those interested organisations in 
establishing this facility as a wholly community-built project. 
Once completed the building, to be handed over for use by 
the local Paramedic Team, will be owned by Ambulance 
Victoria and the land leased for 21 years in three seven-
year tranches. The lease fee has been set using the 
concessional rate. Outgoings will be covered by 
Ambulance Victoria. 
To enable Tax Deductibility Status the funds are being 
raised using the Deductible Gift Recipient status of the AV/
Ambulance Auxiliaries. Once the project is completed then 
any excess funds will be rolled over into the local Auxiliary 
account enabling access to funds should the project 
require further enhancement in the future and to provide 
any Paramedical equipment required.  
 
 
 

At our official launch function, we will be announcing a 
valuable partnership and a number of organisations will be 
announcing pledges of support that, indications show, will 
provide a huge boost to our fundraising efforts. 
To have this facility completed we are asking the 
supporting community organisations, businesses and 
members of the public to come on board with full support to 
raise funds or provide in kind support of goods and labour 
to help complete the M.A.T.S. facility. 
Following the official launch function then a business 
launch with breakfast provided is also being planned; to 
make local tradespeople aware of ways they can provide 
support. 
The committee would like to thank supporters for their 
patience, but the process everyone has had to work 
through in securing a site for the building has taken 
somewhat longer than we had envisaged.  We would like 
to express our thanks to shire administrators and staff for 
their help in working through this process. 
Keep an eye out for the date of the official launch; we hope 
to send out invitations, but everyone will be welcome to 
attend should we miss any organisations or businesses. 
We hope that this update is widely distributed to members 
of all organisations so please forward via email or attach to 
correspondence. 
Looking forward to seeing many interested members of the 
public at the official launch. 
We thank everyone for their dedicated support of the 
M.A.T.S. Project 

Yours sincerely, 
M.A.T.S. Committee 

Email: matsvic3465@gmail.com 

Update of Maryborough Aeromedical Transfer Station Project  
(M.A.T.S.) February 2019 
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HOLE IN ONE COMPETITION -  
$1,000 CASH PRIZE  

The MDHS Charity Golf Day is on  
Thursday 14th March 2019.  

Payment for entry  is $35.  Closing date for entry forms is 
on  Sunday 7th March.  

Entry forms are available from our website:  
http://www.mdhs.vic.gov.au/events/ 

Entry forms can be emailed to 
mgolf@maryboroughgolfclub.com.au or mail PO Box 

215, Maryborough, 3465 
For any enquiries call Sandy on (03) 5460 4900 

Madam Chi Chi       Continued from page 6…... 

"From a business perspective, what we'll have here is a 
community space," she said. "Maryborough is on the 
precipice of so many things, I have faith in this 
community and want to be able to support it. It's 
important people from outside the community see the 
things we offer here in Maryborough." Ms Fabry said 
Madam Chi Chi will sell produce from around the district. 
"Whether it's a slice of cheese or some jam, people can 
buy it here," she said. "I want to promote produce in the 
area because we have so much to offer." 
Madam Chi Chi is set to open its doors on Wednesday, 
March 6 and will be open from 11am until 10pm 
Wednesday through Sunday. 

Story by Riley Upton 
Courtesy, The Maryborough Advertiser 

Lost and Found 
The other day I lost my handbag which is a strange thing 
to lose.  I was in town and went to the post office, then the 
butchers and over to the supermarket, holding my wallet 
rather than returning it to my handbag, as I would need it 
again. When I returned to the car I realised I couldn’t start 
the car without the keys which were in the bag. I asked 
Maddie, who was on the back seat, but she hadn’t seen 
my bag. 
Now to retrace my steps - first post office, then butcher 
and finally the supermarket. When I walked in there was 
Elke unzipping my bag to find a name. “Oh, so that’s 
where I left it”, I exclaimed with delight. 
“No you didn’t”, said a customer at the counter, a  nice 
man whose name I forgot to ask. “I found it on the seat 
outside the butcher’s”. That seemed rather puzzling until I 
thought back and remembered that when I came out of 
the shop I had put my handbag on the seat while I put the 
meat into my shopping bag and obviously set off to the 
supermarket with shopping bag only, and clutching my 
wallet. 
That was a relief although I knew it would turn up. The 
crazy thing was that when I retraced my steps I would 
have walked past the bag without noticing it.   When I told 
my daughter, who lives in Melbourne, I asked her what 
would happen  if she had done the same. She said first of 
all she wouldn’t do it and secondly it would be sto­
len.  These are the joys of living where I live. 

Cynthia 

http://www.mdhs.vic.gov.au/events/
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Hard waste collections 
In early March, Council will conduct its annual kerbside 
hard waste collection of metals, recyclables and white 
goods.  
If you live in the township boundaries of Boort, Pyramid 
Hill, Mitiamo, Dingee, Serpentine, Borung, Wychitella, 
Korong Vale, Wedderburn, Inglewood, Bridgewater, 
Newbridge, Tarnagulla, Laanecoorie or Eddington, please 
place items out on the nature strip on Sunday 3 March 
2019. Items should not be placed on the nature strip 
before 3 March 2019. Council staff will collect and remove 
these items from Monday 4 March 2019. 
For residents in the Logan area, you can deposit hard 
waste at a collection point located on the Logan Kingower 
Road opposite the Avoca Forest Hotel on Sunday 3 
March.   
If you’re a Fenton’s Creek resident, you can leave hard 
waste at a collection point located adjacent to the 
Fenton’s Creek Hall on Sunday 3 March.  
This hard waste will also be collected and removed 
starting Monday 4 March 2019. 
Items are to be sorted into piles (metal items, recyclable 
items and white goods). The total volume must not 
exceed one cubic metre

 
in size. Please note, excessive or 

unsorted piles will not be collected. 
Perishables, tyres, oils, batteries, paints and chemicals, 
car parts, mattresses, televisions, computers/monitors 
and garbage will not be picked up. 
Any unsuitable items left behind after collections should 
be removed from your nature strip immediately. 
 

Community grant applications opening soon 
Applications for Council’s Community Grants Scheme will 
open in early March 2019.  
Grants of up to $10,000 are available for not-for-profit 
clubs and organisations based in the Loddon Shire to 
deliver projects that directly benefit residents.  
The Community Grants Scheme aims to help not-for-profit 
organisations enhance the provision of activities, facilities 
or delivery of services to people in our community.  
Successful grant applications are funded on a two-to-one 
basis. This means for every $2 provided by Council, the 
successful applicants must contribute a minimum of $1 
towards the cost of the project. Up to 50% of an 
applicant’s contribution can be in-kind.  
Council started the scheme to assist recreation, sporting 
and service organisations to deliver projects that improve 
the quality of life for residents.  
Last year the scheme allocated almost $142,000 in 
funding across the Shire, with 26 groups receiving full or 
partial funding.  
Applications for Council’s Community Grants Scheme 
close at 5pm, Wednesday 1 May 2019. Please note, that 
applications must be submitted online through Smarty 
Grants. The link will be available on Council’s website 
prior to the grants opening in early March. Support will 
also be available to assist with the Smarty Grants 
process. To find out more, call Council’s Community 
Support Team on 5494 1200. 
 

Council wants your opinion 
Council’s next quarterly community satisfaction survey is 
underway.  If you have received a survey asking you to 
confidentially provide your views and opinions about 
Loddon Shire Council, please ensure you return your 
survey by Monday 11th March.  

The survey, which should take about 15 minutes to 
complete, is an opportunity to have your say on the 
Council services that matter most to you and provide 
feedback regarding Council and other issues. The input 
you provide is also valuable in terms of helping Council 
improve future service provision.  
The survey is being undertaken on behalf of Council by 
Key Research Group and involves surveys to randomly 
selected households in the Shire.  
Council is conducting these surveys with different 
community members every quarter. This is to ensure we 
get a range of feedback from as many of our residents 
as possible. You can expect to be asked to provide your 
feedback about once per year.   
If your household has received a survey and you have 
any questions or feedback about the survey, please call 
Thinkfield on 1800 671 887.    
The next survey will be conducted from Friday 5 April to 
Monday 29 April 2019.  
 

Leadership program launch 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish the latest 
participants in the Loddon Murray Community 
Leadership Program (LMCLP) every success.  
For more than 20 years, the LMCLP has been a valuable 
program in helping shape our next generation of rural 
and regional leaders in our communities.   
The LMCLP held its 2019 launch last Friday (15 
February), which was attended by my fellow councillors 
Geoff Curnow and Colleen Condliffe. 
Did you know? 
Since the Community Grants Scheme started in 2000-
2001, Council has provided around $2 million to support 
almost 700 community-based projects, worth more than 
$5 million.  

Cr Cheryl McKinnon 
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Supplied courtesy : The Puzzle Wizard 

Solution  
No.5 

Questions for 20th February 2019 

1. In football, who was nicknamed ‘The Divine Ponytail’? 

2. How many valves does a trumpet have?  

3. Who became the British Prime Minister after Winston 

Churchill in 1955? 

4. What kind of weapon is a falchion? 

5. Who painted how Sir Galahad, Sir Bors, and Sir Percival were 

fed with the Sanc Grae, but Sir Percival’s sister died by the 

way? 

6. What colour is a Himalayan poppy? 

Answers on page 19 

Morris’ Murmur 
 

Morris, an 82 year-old man, went to the doctor to get a 
physical. 
A few days later the doctor saw Morris walking down the 
street with a gorgeous woman on his arm. 
A couple of days later the doctor spoke to Morris and said, 
“you’re really doing great aren’t you?” 
Morris replied, “Just what you said Doc. - ‘get a hot mamma 
and be cheerful’” 
The doctor said, “I didn’t say that, I said ‘You’ve got a heart 
murmur, be careful’”. 
 
Courtesy of John Grover and Foster and District Probus Club. 

FUNNY FILLERS 
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Bealiba Bingo      Bealiba Hall    2nd Monday each month 1.30pm 
Bealiba CWA       Bealiba Hall    3rd Thursday each month1pm 
Bealiba Playgroup      Primary School—school terms  Every Friday from 10am to 11am  
Bealiba Progress Association   Bealiba Hall    2nd Monday each month 7.30pm 
Bealiba Indoor Carpet Bowls   Bealiba Hall    Every Thursday night 7.30pm 
Central Goldfields Ratepayers  
and Residents Ass. Inc.    Dunolly Community Hub  Regular meetings - 7.30pm 
Collections Connections & Cocktails   Thrifty on Broadway   3rd Saturday each - 2-3.30pm 
Community Bus to Maryborough    RTC side street   Friday leaves 10am  - be there 15 minutes  
            before  departure. For return trip call 5468 1205  
Dunolly and District Probus Club   Senior Citizens Hall   3rd Thursday each month 10am 
Dunolly and District Inc.    Dunolly Town Hall   2nd Wednesday each month 5pm 
Dunolly Community Garden    Pre-school Maude Street  Mondays 5pm-7pm daylight saving.   
            Mondays 2pm-4pm Autumn/Winter 
Dunolly Community Market     Broadway (Main Street)  2nd Sunday each month 8am to 1pm 
Dunolly CWA      SES rooms    1st Wednesday each month 1.30pm 
Dunolly District Hospital Auxiliary    PAG Room    1st Monday each month at 10am 
Dunolly Field and Game      SES shed    1st Wednesday each month 7.30pm 
Dunolly Fire Brigade     Fire Station    3rd Monday each month 7.30pm 
Dunolly Historic Precinct Committee  Town Hall    4th Monday each month 1pm 
Dunolly Karate Club      Dunolly RSL Hall   Mondays 5.30-6.30pm and 6.30-7.30pm 
              Pee Wee/Junior/Senior (7+ years) 
Dunolly Masonic Lodge    Masonic Lodge Havelock Street 3rd Monday each month at 7.30pm 
Dunolly Museum     75 Broadway    3rd Monday each month 2pm.  
            For website Google: Dunolly Museum Site 
Dunolly Neighbourhood Watch    CFA rooms    3rd Wednesday each month 10am 
Dunolly Ninjas Program    Dunolly RSL Hall   Mondays from 5pm (4 to 6 years old) 
Dunolly Planned Activities Group     Call 5468 2907   Tuesday and Thursdays 10.30am to 2.30pm 
Dunolly RSL      RSL Hall Dunolly   2nd Tuesday each month - 7pm 
Dunolly Senior Citizens Meeting   Senior Citizens Hall   1st Monday each month 10am 
DSC Card Playing     Senior Citizens Hall   Each Tuesday at 1.30pm 
DSC Carpet Bowls     Senior Citizens Hall   Each Monday 1.30pm 
DSC Luncheon     Senior Citizens Hall   3rd Wednesday each month 12.30pm 
Dunolly Social Cyclists    Call Neville for info: 5468 7295 Meet fortnightly 
Dunolly Supported Playgroup   Dunolly Preschool   Wednesday 9.30am to 11.30am 
Dunolly Unit Vic SES     SES rooms    3rd Tuesday each month 6.30pm.  
            Training every other Tuesday 
Golden Triangle Archers     Behind Deledio Reserve  4th Sunday each month 10am 
Maryborough Lions Club     Alma and Nolan Streets  1st Sunday each month 8am - 1pm 
Tourist Market           Maryborough 
Mother Goose Program     Dunolly Primary School  Every Friday during school term 9.30-10.30am 
Newbridge CWA     Newbridge Hall   3rd Tuesday each month 1.30pm 
Old Time Dancing     Anglican Hall, Barkly St Dunolly 7.30pm Mondays 
PMAV        Maryborough Highland Club  3rd Tuesday each month, 7.30pm 
Red Hat Society       Ripples On The Res   2nd Thursday each, 11.30am 
Tai Chi      Dunolly Arts Hub   Tuesdays at 10am, Thursdays at 10am 
Talbot Farmers Market     Talbot streets    3rd Sunday each month 9am to 1pm 
Tarnagulla Action Group    Community Centre   3rd Monday each month 7.30pm  
Tarnagulla Playgroup     Behind the Tarnagulla Hall  Thursday 10.30am-12 noon 
Tarnagulla Senior Citizens    Victoria Hall    1st and 3rd Monday each month  
            11am-12.30pm 
The Welcome Record Committee    TWR office     2nd Monday each month, 1pm 
Wing Chu Chinese Boxing Class   Dunolly Arts Hub   Tuesday 6pm 

Community Group    Venue    Date / Times 

Saturday 23rd   
 1pm - 6pm 

Music at Dunolly Golf Club -  
Featuring Jefferson Smith.  

Sunday 24th      
 12pm -4pm 

Family Fun Day - 150th year for Tarnagulla 
Fire Brigade    53 Gladstone Street 

Sunday 24th   
 11am 

Dunolly and District Field and Game  - 75 tar-
gets. Situated at the southern end of the Lod-
don Shire.  
Ring Nigel 0448 483 752 for details 

Monday 25th 
 11am 

Whispering Weeders Garden Club planning 
meeting. Jan Brock’s Home   
Ring 5468 1511 for details 

Put These On Your Calendar  

for February 2019 

Now air-conditioned with  

 

 
 

comfortable seating 

Alvah Art Gallery 

114 Dunolly-Bridgewater Road  DUNOLLY 
Open 10am to 5pm 

Mb:  0439 029 989 

Email:   emu28@bigpond.com 

mailto:emu28@bigpond.com
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Answers to trivia quiz 

20th February, 2019 

1 Roberto Baggio 4 A sword 

2 Three 5 Dante Gabriel Rossetti 

3 Sir Robert Anthony Eden, 

the 1st Earl of Avon 

6 Blue 

Drawn:   15th February 2019 
Numbers:  3, 5, 9, 12, 16   
No Winner  Jackpot $650 
$1.00 per entry.  This week 5 numbers out of 176 
Quick Picks available. Envelopes available at local shops. 
Help our Club.   Have a flutter!                  T Long 

Dunolly Bowling Club Pennant Teams for  
Saturday 23rd February 2019 

Division 2 Preliminary Final  

Dunolly Gold 
V MHS at  
Newstead 

Cars  Leave 
12.30   
Cars Third 

Bernie Lanfranchi Terry Long Barry Mortlock 

Heather Freemantle Roy Pickering Geoff Davies 

Peter Freemantle Ian Flett Peter Harrison 

Jim Smith 
Wayne Ste­
phens Stan Shay 

Manager Roy Pickering 

Emergency Barry Cann 

Division 3 Preliminary Final  

Dunolly Green 
V MHS at  
Newstead 

Cars Leave 
12.30    
Cars Lead 

Aaron Britten Jim Haigh Arthur Deason 

Evan Weir David Price Paul Chase 

Keith McKenzie Sam Whitehead Marg Davies 

Emitt Smith Joe Lacey Richard Cain 

Manager Paul Chase 

Emergency   

Sandra Chaplin Keith Elliott Graham Cain 

Don Coe Bob Mortlock Scotty Taylor 

Fabio Delconte M Mortlock Rob Weir 

Heather Weir Elaine Murphy Jill Morse 

Doris Spiteri Nancy Pike Heather Cooper 

Shen Yun – A visual spectacular 
Did you miss the review on page 8? 
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Dunolly’s Broadway filled with the fabulous cars from the  
District’s Car Clubs on Sunday 17th February 2019 

It was great to see Dunolly buzzing with an array of colourful restored motor vehicles last Sunday, while their proud 
owners congregated in and outside the Bakery and Pub, enjoying their morning tea and lunch.  
With the influx of new shops opening in Broadway, it is hoped that more of these groups will see Dunolly as an exciting 
and desirable destination for their tours.   

For more information and photos, please check out our ‘Destination 3472 Dunolly’ page on Facebook. 
Story and photos by Jenny Scott 

 

https://www.facebook.com/DESTINATION3472DUNOLLY/?ref=search&__tn__=%2Cd%3C-R&eid=ARDy4b3IW3pqiFfq9f22xF0mXRe6uhNFOptKvHgq3f1LKj3vTL6_PHaDEeizvY7xmRTfocwxFpYQDwje

